September 5, 1990

A Guild board meeting was held at the home of Carol Boyce to discuss current Guild business. Present were Maggie Godwin, Judy Gorrindo, Norah McMeeking, Carol Boyce, Jan Inouye, Marty Frolli, Harriet Berk, Marge Hall, Judy Ludwick, Rebecca Mealy, Sue Cochran, Zetta Hanna, Sandi Globus and Margaret Kocimski.

Carol began the meeting after dinner by noting the next board meeting will be at Jan Inouye's house. The next topic discussed was the possibility of relocating the Guild general meeting to the multi purpose room at General Research from the Goleta library starting in January 1991 due to the growth in membership. Sandi will check out the availability of the room on Wednesday, or any other evening, on a monthly basis and confer with Jan. They will the topic up again after fact-fanding.

For the Oct. 10th general meeting featuring Vicki Johnson, two projectors and the quilt stands are needed. Marty and Jan will bring. For the record Jan told that Ms. Johnson's lecture fee will be \$250, travel expenses \$150 and \$300 for the workshop in addition to \$3.00 per person times the number of people present plus one. Ms. Johnson needs a couple of quilt racks for the workshop. Jan and Carol will bring to the workshop and the meeting. Several members will gather to take out the speaker at 5:30 p.m. at the Good Earth prior to her talk entitled "Painted and Quilted Artworks in a Series".

Jan mentioned that the Nature challenge is due in Sept. in a brown bag. The ribbons for nature quilts being displayed in the museum show were passed for viewing.

Jan spoke with the Hoffman fabric representative with whom the Guild arranged to have the first fifty winning quilts for display to the Guild in February. Either the Guild can have the 1st fifty for a shorter time for viewing or the second fifty for at least a week. It was decided to request the second fifty and to find out when and if Sally's Quilt Quarters will be having the first fifty.

The November program will be Rosalind Perry and since she is a member the board will take her out to dinner and present her with a \$25 gift certificate from Chaucer's.

Those needing to make announcements are:

Jan - show nature challenge ribbon

Judy - angels pinned onto sheet and progress on Dec. doorprize shown Colby - next steering committe Sept. 17th for Museum show

Norah - Newcomer's coffee

Rebecca - newsletter mailing, secret pals and Goleta Valley Days

Zetta or Sheila -- available volunteer positions

From Carol--

El under grand ouslinger

Carol made up labels with which to mail the newsletter to those members who are unable to attend each meeting. Carol Ludwick agreed to put on stickers left at each meeting and mail. Sandi will advance money for stamps and we will determine after a couple meetings the cost of doing this. Carol B. will bring labels to board meeting to give to welcoming committee

September 5 1990

From Rebecca -A committee of four people met to discuss plans for Goleta Valley
Days to be held 10/20/90. The show must be put up early in the morning,
possibly arranged the night before. Her next group meeting will be
6/6/90

From Zetta-

She and Sheila Wylie have compiled papers submitted at the last general meeting and slotted several names into the available positions to help run the Guild. More openings exist.

Thus far the list includes:

President - Carol Boyce
Vice President - Maggie Godwin
Recording Sec. Gail Tinsley
Treasurer - Sandi Globus
Workshop - Jan Inouye
Corresponding Sec. - Suzy Carter
Community Projects - Marge Hall
Welcoming - Carol Ludwick

From Margery Hall --

She will try to arrange to have a representative of the Battered Women's Shelter at the Guild general meeting for presentation of donated quilts. Publicity will be determined by the amount desired by the recipient charity.

From Norah -

For the Museum quilt show a flyer, entry form and press release was sent to each of the guilds in the southern council of guilds. More flyers will be printed for the box and the built in board.

From Harriet Berk ---

Mary Ellen would like all the quilts hung during her talk and those involving her challenge so she can put them in her book. They are due at the meeting. Judy will have a release form printed and give to Harriet to give to each person submitting a quilt.

Carol showed a letter from the Central Council asking us to join their group. After some discussion the board decided that the distance to Turlock, Bakersfield or Fresno precluded us attending and we would not join.

Judy - will lay out angle doorprize

Maggie - Block of the Month

Harriet - will be doing a silent auction

Marty - announced the start of Adult Ed classes

Rebecca - satellite groups and Goleta Valley Days

From Sandi - She passed several items to Carol Ludwick for this month's doorprize. Items were stationery with quilting motif. The opportunity quilt sold 1,096 tickets and the expenses were \$86.91 for a total of \$1,009.09. There were 6 new members and \$266 paid guests. She requested checks issued by the guild be returned for cashing soon.

Meeting ended 9:30 p.m.